

# Gippsland Go Kart Club Inc.

**General Meeting. 13/10/2016**

The general meeting of the Gippsland Go-Karts was held at our clubrooms, on Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> October, 2016 and was declared opened at 7.10 pm by President Peter Aitken.

**Present:** Anita & Barry Stratton, Lorraine & Peter Aitken, Geoff Medew, Tony Correa, Phil Lane, Russell Frost. Graeme Monds. Kevin James, Grant Wicks, Ross Miller, Peter & Lynda Richards, Kelsee Correa, Gabby Madex.

**Apologies:** Glenn Wall. Jeanette Monds. Shannon Bright.

**New** The club would like to welcome some new members to our karting family, welcome to, Ben & Daryl

**Members:** Moss, Mitchell Henderson. (C9) and the Bishop family, David, Billy, MARRISA & Nat.

**Minutes from last Meeting.** The minutes from the last meeting were read by members present, Moved by Russell Frost and second by Lorraine Aitken that they be true and correct.

**Treasurers Report:** There was no treasurers report for this meeting the treasurer will give a complete and thorough report at the AGM to be held after this meeting..

**Business Arising.** Hire karts, Peter Aitken is going to get the man to come to our next meeting, Peter thought it would be a bit hard seeing that it was our AGM.  
Tyres still trying to get in touch with them. More about that later.

**Delegates Report** The delegates report was given by Graeme Monds it was hook up and the line was not the best for all hear. Some of their mobiles had to be recharged. Now here is his report.

**State President / Executive Commissioner.** State commissioners meeting 26<sup>th</sup> September.

Victorian State series for 2016 has been completed, had an issue with KA4 Junior Heavy class with third place being allocated to the wrong competitor.. this has now been sorted out. The points were being calculated by KA and they were given the wrong information.

State calendar has some changes to it.

**State Stewards Coordinator:**

**12-13-14/08/16 City of Melbourne titles. Entries. 252**

8 x Weight infringement

6 x Transponder infringement.

2 x Passing under yellow

**GKCV.**

Excluded from section of event.

Excluded from section of event.

2 Place penalty.

1 x Wheels inside rear bar.  
**20-21/08/16 Golden Power Series. Rd. 4 Entries 128**  
7 x Starting infringement.  
2 x Passing under yellow.  
2 x Driver conduct (Carless)  
1 x Rear tyres inside bumper bar.  
1 x Transponder infringement.  
1 x Kart contact on final lap both drivers DNF.

Excluded from section of event.  
**Albury/Wodonga.**  
10 Second time penalty.  
2 Place penalty.  
10 Second time penalty.  
Excluded from section of event.  
Excluded from section of event.  
Written warning.

Officials school to be held with in the next few months can clubs send names into the office asap so that we can choose a date for the training day.

Yellow flag – discussion on an incident with this.

Rochester delegate- asked about giving the blue flag for the slower karts?

Maybe the officials could talk to the slower ones in regard to approaching the faster karts.

**State Technical:** KA100 Carburetor has been released \$137.00 changeover or an extra &50.00 if you wish to keep the old Carby.

Memo gone out about in regards to the restrictor situation.

Nose cones should not be wider that the front track.

**State Track:** NIL

**State Scrutineer:** Finished the state rounds and most karts were really good, only problems was the exhaust wire and numbers.

Rear bumpers – still getting outside the rear track.

**General** Albury Wodonga delegate asked about the letter that was forwarded to KV tonight, in regards

**Business:** to the situation on the day with the mix up of points in the KA4 Junior Heavy class final series points from the club. Chairman was not prepared to go through the letter at this stage and it will be addressed further by the executive as the content was very venomous.

Albury asked if it was OK to do a re-enactment of the presentation of trophies at the Junior Sprint Classic race meeting be done. Yes it was done, the boy had all the other competitors there, had his trophy presented to him and photos taken. A member from Easter Lions took the photos on behalf of KV.

Loan application going the KA from Albury Wodonga to use for the extension of their track. Phil has looked at the financials of the club and would like the Council to endorse at this stage in principle. Council to support the application to KA in principle. KV executive to discuss prior to forwarding to KA.

Moved: Rochester Second: Gippsland. Carried.

The delegates meeting will be held on 13<sup>th</sup> October, 2016 and it is their AGM, and being held GKCoF V Canteen. Graeme will report back who got in at their AGM.

**Agenda items:**

Draft 2017 Race Calendar. Discussion still on going.

Thank you Graeme for the report. It is good to see you back reporting.

**Race Reports:** NIL

**Correspondence** Moved by Geoff Medew and second by Barry Stratton.

**In & Out:**

**General Business:**

**End of year break-up:** Our end of year break-up will be at the clubrooms on the 11<sup>th</sup> December. More details later, Time, and costs. Please put that date on your calendar, we have a fun day.

**Geoff Medew:** Heard about grants over the radio, got the information but the date closed a week before our meeting. It was for getting sun shades.

**Lorraine Aitken:** Asked about the race monitor. Phil to look into this matter, He will talk to Karen Arnett. Will keep you informed about this.

**Grant Wicks:** Man cave last meeting was cancelled. Next meeting is on November 27<sup>th</sup>. Brian Milkins is going to help man the site, Grant asked if anyone was interested in helping, he is going to ask his brother. The Man Cave is on our last race weekend.

**Anita Stratton:** Asked if we were going to give trophies or photographs at the breakup, as Lorraine & I have to organise things. EG. If photos we have to get in touch with our photographer. And to get things ready for presentation takes time.

An expression of interest from karters about the January race meet. Please give us your feedback. Other clubs race in January, so we want your opinion. Please.

Karters want to cut the long heats back, they are to long, maybe put in an extra heat. There was some suggestions There was a discussion and Ross Miller suggested 8, 8, 10, 12 and another heat. Still trying to work out the format. When everything is finalized you will be informed, the powers to be will work something out for you, Please just let them discuss it a bit more.

**Transponders:** The price of transponders this year is **350.00**. **Things are going to change about this item. Once again when we have all the information you will be told.**

**Members: If you want to renew your license, you have to do your membership first. If you wish to race on a race weekend, and your license is due for renewal, you must have your license done with Lorraine by the Wednesday before the race meeting, as they have to have all information about your license on the computer by late Wednesday night.**  
For anymore information see Lorraine or give her a ring.

#### **Personnel for Sunday 30<sup>th</sup> October, 2016.**

**Clerk of Course: Andrew Broadbent.**

**Scales: Jeanette Monds**

**Grid: Rob Bumpstead**

**Announcer: Geoff Medew.**

**Scrutineer: Tony Correa.**

**First Aide: John Head.**

**If any of the personnel above cannot do their duty on the above date would you please ring Anita on 0407 74 3870 by Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> October, 2016.**

**Assisant Clerk Course: Graeme Monds.**

**Stewards: Russell Frost, Phil Lane, Glenn Wall.**

**Lap Scorer: Lorraine Aitken.**

**Lights: Luana Crampton.**

**Lynda Richards.**

**Kaylene Chapman.**

**Starter: Peter Richards.**

**Thank You.**

**Meeting closed 8.15pm.**

**Next meeting 8<sup>th</sup> November, 2016  
Commencing 7pm**

**We had a five minute break then onto the AGM. Those minutes will be on separate document.**



